To Math 1010 Instructors

August 2011
Thank you for teaching Math 1010.  As you should know, last summer SLCC began student e-Portfolios.  Every general education class, which includes Math 1010, will be assigning a signature assignment for students to include in their e-Portfolios.  Each of your students will post at least one of the class projects into their personal e-Portfolio.  This may still be completed as a group project, but each student will need to post a project and write their own reflections at the end.  
You are not responsible for teaching students to set-up or use their e-Portfolio.  The projects are available on the math departmental web page (on the syllabus).  Direct them to the information in the departmental syllabus for more information.  You do need to verify that the assignment has been placed into the e-Portfolio.  It is recommended that you make this a requirement necessary for them to receive a grade for the project.  
As always, note the departmental calculator restrictions, the grading policies, and the final exam information in the departmental syllabus.  In particular, note that all material in the calendar/schedule must be covered and the departmental final exam is mandatory.  Conduct yourself in ways that uphold departmental and subject standards!
For those of you wanting to use MyMathLab (MML):  To create and adapt your own MML course copy the course ID slcc97351 (this is hopefully still active).  This version contains all the features of MML but does not include any due dates; you must set this up yourself.  However, since MML has been deemed presently non-ADA compliant, please note the following recent statement from the Mathematics Chair Suzanne Mozdy:


  “Please make the following considerations to ADA compliance:

1.       If you can modify your course to not give credit to MML assignments (this includes extra credit) without jeopardizing your teaching, please do so.

2.       If you cannot modify your course to not give credit to MML assignments (ie online courses) please make the following changes to your course:

a.       Please copy the ADA statement into your MML course and have an audio clip of the ADA statement available for students to listen to.

b.      Please put a statement/audio clip prior to each MML homework sections that may not be fully ADA compliant that states that any student needing additional access to the material in the section should contact their instructor as soon as possible. (MML designated ADA problems will have an ear symbol next to them.)”

With the exception of online courses, following option 1 is highly recommended, and is perhaps the only legal solution presently. 

For those of you who are not using MyMathLab as part of your own course requirements, please let students know that they may still make use of the software if they choose.  They may enroll in a generic MML course that is not monitored by any instructor but includes all the tools and assignments for practice.  The ID for this course is the same as above, namely slcc97351.
Again, thank you for teaching Intermediate Algebra.  Teach with subject integrity and mastery!  Have a good semester.
